








Utilities are changes that are logical outgrowths of the comments submitted during the
original and supplemental public comment periods.

11. Springdale Water Utilities has discussed this Request to Substitute Parties with counsel
for the Division of Environmental Quality and has been authorized to state that DEQ
favors going forward with rulemaking to support the use of nutrient trading as an
additional tool to maximize nutrient reduction efforts and improve water quality.

12. Springdale Water Ultilities has discussed this Request to Substitute Parties with the
NANTRAG representatives of Rogers and Bentonville and has been authorized to state
that Rogers and Bentonville are in favor of the request and Springdale Water Utilities’
proposal to go forward with the rulemaking.

13. Springdale Water Utilities believes it is unlikely that NANTRAG?’s 3-1 deadlock will
change. As a consequence, there is little chance this rulemaking will proceed to a final
decision by the Commission unless a new party is substituted as the petitioner.

14. If this rulemaking does not proceed to a final decision before the Commission, there will
be a significant waste of public and private resources.

a. Proposed Rule 37 originated almost three years ago in discussions before the
statutorily created Nutrient Water Quality Trading Advisory Panel. The nutrient
trading rule recommended by the Advisory Panel is the rule that NANTRAG
presented to the Commission when this rulemaking was initiated.

b. DEQ and the staff of other governmental agencies have devoted a significant
amount of time to a review of the proposed rule and the development of a robust

public record in this rulemaking.












